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(1) The name of the AMRAP agency 
and responsible office and, where appli-
cable, its designated contractual rep-
resentative that will conduct the pro-
posed activities; 

(2) The name, office address and tele-
phone numbers of the AMRAP agency 
persons or contractor persons who will 
supervise the proposed activities, and a 
list of all individual’s names, addresses 
and telephone numbers who will be 
present at field activities; 

(3) A list of any previous AMRAP ac-
tivities or prior geologic and mineral 
resource assessments that have oc-
curred in the proposed study area; 

(4) A discussion of overall project ob-
jectives, schedules and products, and 
how the proposed activities for the cur-
rent application relate to those objec-
tives; 

(5) A description of the activities pro-
posed for approval, including a detailed 
description of the collection tech-
niques, sampling methods and equip-
ment to be used in each area; 

(6) Topographic maps identifying the 
specific areas in units of the National 
Park System where the agency pro-
poses to conduct each AMRAP activ-
ity; 

(7) The approximate dates on which 
the AMRAP activities for each area are 
proposed to be commenced and com-
pleted; 

(8) A description of access means and 
routes for each area in which work is 
proposed including an estimate of the 
number of flights or number of vehicle 
trips; 

(9) A description of the field support 
requirements proposed for locations on 
lands within units of the National Park 
System, including camp sites, fuel 
storage areas, and any other require-
ments; 

(10) A discussion which documents 
that proposed activities will be carried 
out in an environmentally sound man-
ner utilizing the least impacting tech-
nology suitable for the purposes of the 
project; and 

(11) A description of how any dis-
turbed areas, such as camp sites, will 
be reclaimed. 

§ 9.85 Environmental compliance. 
Each AMRAP agency is responsible 

for obtaining all required Federal, 

State, and local permits and must pro-
vide sufficient information to the NPS 
to ensure appropriate compliance with 
the National Environmental Policy Act 
of 1969 (42 U.S.C. 4321 et seq.), the Na-
tional Historic Preservation Act of 1966 
(16 U.S.C. 470 et seq.), and other applica-
ble statutes. 

§ 9.86 Application review process and 
approval standards. 

(a) The Regional Director will review 
applications submitted pursuant to 
§ 9.84 and will ensure that final action 
is taken on such applications by April 
15 of each year. If additional review 
time is necessary to ensure compliance 
with this Subpart or with other appli-
cable laws, Executive Orders and regu-
lations, the Regional Director will 
promptly notify the AMRAP agency 
coordinator of the anticipated date of a 
final decision. 

(b) The Regional Director is respon-
sible for approving AMRAP activities 
in units of the National Park System 
in Alaska. 

(c) To be approved, proposed AMRAP 
activities must be designed to be car-
ried out in an environmentally sound 
manner, as determined in appropriate 
environmental documentation, that: 

(1) Does not result in lasting environ-
mental impacts that appreciably alter 
the natural character of the units or 
the integrity of the biological or eco-
logical systems in the units; and 

(2) Is compatible with the purposes 
and values for which the units are es-
tablished; and 

(3) Does not adversely affect the nat-
ural and cultural resources, visitor use, 
or administration of the area. 

§ 9.87 Permitting requirements and 
standards. 

(a) AMRAP activities approved by 
the Regional Director may be con-
ducted in units of the National Park 
System pursuant to a permit issued by 
the Superintendent in accordance with 
this subpart, 36 CFR 1.6, and other ap-
plicable regulations, guidelines and 
policies. 

(b) The NPS may restrict the conduct 
of AMRAP activities in certain areas 
and during sensitive periods, such as 
nesting, calving and spawning seasons, 
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